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Out of the ground the Lord God 
made to grow every tree that is 
pleasant to the sight and good for 
food, the tree of life also in the midst 
of the garden, and the tree of the 
knowledge of good and evil. Gen 2:9 

The Annual Meeting of the congregation of First Presbyterian 
Church will meet in the sanctuary on Sunday, January 29, following 
the 10:45 service.  At this meeting we will hear reports of Session, 
Board of Deacons, and other recognized groups of the church; the 
2016 financials will be reviewed and the 2017 budget will be given for 
information. Members will vote on changes in terms of call of the Co-
Pastors.  You are invited and encouraged to attend. 

Wizardõs Wardrobe Receives 

Grant for Tutoring 
By Deb Fagans 

Wizardôs Wardrobe, the tutoring project that has grown out of our 
partnership with Giffen Memorial Elementary School in the heart of 
Albanyôs South End, has been recently successful in receiving a 
grant from the Picotte Foundation that will help with expenses going 
towards tutoring, including paying for our vetting of tutors. The 
grant awarded exceeded the $2,730 that we requested for the tutor 
vetting by $3,000 to a total of $5,730 (more than doubling our 
request) and opened it to include other tutor expenses. This was 
very generous of the Picotte family. After months of frustration and 
red tape, the Wizardôs Wardrobe, a 501(c)3 organization, is finally 
moving along. 

We held our Kick-off event on Tuesday, Nov. 29, and had about 50 
people in attendance (See pictures on p. 9.). Assembly Hall was 
beautifully appointed with soft lighting and large pictures of our 
ñhomeò at 20 Rensselaer Street, around the corner from Giffen 
Elementary School. 

Renovations there are also moving along, and 
we were able to get into the tutoring space 
with paint brushes and rollers and have it all 
primed for color. The main underlying coat of 
gray was added on Dec. 17, and the space will 
look more like a castle by Jan. 8, under the 
artistic direction of Leslie Roccario and David 
Hinchen. If you would like to help on either 
Jan. 7 or 8, please let Debbie Fagans know 
(edfagans@me.com  or 776-0664).  

We are excited to start our tutoring and hope 
to do so on January 17. If you are interested in 
helping with this, we have a full day training 
scheduled for  Feb. 11. Mark your calendars! 

 

Deb and Eric Fagans, 
founders of Wizardôs 
Wardrobe. 
For a photo view of the 
Wizardôs Wardrobe 
kick-off event, see p. 9. 
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January 2017 
Adult and High School Christian Education Hour 

Terrorism, Fanaticism, and Hate 
By Christy DôAmbrosio 

The High School Curriculum for the 2016-17 year is entitled 
Terrorism/Fanaticism/Hate.  The class has been examining global issues 
(terrorism); then reducing the scope to national concerns (fanaticism) and finally, 
focusing on the individual (hate).  During the month of January, a series of 
classes has been created, entitled:  A Month on Diversity:  Disarming 
Hate.  Each of the four Sunday morning Christian Education hours (9:30-10:30) 
will be devoted to promoting understanding and tolerance and will meet with 
Adult Education. The schedule is as follows: 

Sunday, January 8, 9:30 am 
Black Lives Matter  
Jacqui C. Williams, Activist 

Jacqui C. Williams is an independent consultant with thirty years of experience 
conducting trainings to clergy, rape crisis programs, K-12 school, colleges, 
community groups, health care professionals, mental health providers, law 
enforcement, prosecutors, and related professionals. She worked in the field of 
ending sexual violence since 1991 as the Warren County Rape Crisis 

Coordinator, Policy and Education Director of 
the NYS Coalition Against Sexual Assault and 
Director of Outreach and Training for the NYS 
DCJS Office of Sex Offender Management. Ms. 
Williams has conducted training on identifying 
and dismantling various forms of oppression in 
her professional work and in a volunteer 
capacity as a Beyond Categorical Thinking 
facilitator for the Unitarian Universalist 
Association since 2001. She served as the Co-
President of Diverse and Revolutionary 
Unitarian Universalist Multicultural Ministries 
(DRUUMM), and was elected as a member of 

the General Assembly Planning Committee and Presidential Search 
Committee. Her community work includes direct work with adolescent 
girls and advocacy for improvement of education and quality of life 
issues in Albany. She was an at-large member of the Albany Community 
Police Advisory Committee (ACPAC) from 2011 to 2014, member of 
Capital Area Against Mass Incarceration (CAAMI) and Black Lives 
Matter Upstate, a chapter of the Black Lives Matter National Network 
and part of the Movement for Black Lives particularly the South End 
where she lives. 

Jacqui also is the Founding Director of Filling in the Gaps in American 
History (FIGAH), which is research on people of African descent who are 
not usually found in text books. She shares this via a Facebook page 
and website www.figah.us plus does presentations on people, places 
and events from a more inclusive lens. 

Continued on p. 3. 
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JC3Consulting was formed in 2010 to combine 
her various interests and skills in anti-racism, 
anti-oppression, and multiculturalism with 
Jacquiôs personal desire to see all forms of 
personal and systemic oppression 
transformed. Jacqui lives in the South End with 
a very talkative and photogenic cat named Mia. 

Sunday, January 15, 9:30 am 
Islamophobia: Children at the Well 
Paula Weiss, Executive Director 

Children at the Well Youth Storytellers for 
Peace & Understanding is an award winning 
storytelling program for teenagers of diverse  

cultural and religious backgrounds that is 
based on the belief that stories have moral, 
spiritual and healing power to create a more 
vibrant, interconnected and peaceful 
world.  Founded eleven years ago in the 
Capital Region of New York, they are still one 
of a kind and are writing a book to help others 
launch their own youth storytelling programs 
based on the Children at the Well model.  

Sunday, January 22, 9:30 am 
LGBTQ issues 
Lee Helsby, Deacon and Elder 

Lee Helsby has been a member of First Pres. 
since 1978 and is a Deacon and Elder.  He 
was raised in the Disciples of Christ Church, 
and first became a Presbyterian in the 

Genesee Valley 
Presbytery.   He is 
retired, having taught in 
the Modern Languages 
and Classics Department 
at Siena College for 34 
years, and before that at 
SUNY Geneseo.    Lee 
came from Pennsylvania 
originally and attended 

Bethany College, West Virginia University and 
University at Albany.    He was married to Joseph 
(DJ) Roche at First Pres in 2014, though theyôve 
been together for 26 years.    

Sunday, January 29, 9:30 am 
Transgender issues  
Capital Region Pride Center 

The mission of the Pride Center of the Capital Region 
is to promote the well-being of all lesbian, gay, 
bisexual, transgender and queer-identified 
(LGBTQ) people and those affected by discrimination 
based on gender identity and expression. Based in 
Albany, the Pride Center has been meeting the 
diverse needs of LGBTQ people in a ten county 
region since 1970. As the oldest continuously-
operating LGBTQ community center in the country, 
the Pride Center has worked to build a welcoming 
and empowering community for all people. 

The speakers and programming promise to be 
engaging and enlightening.  Mark your calendars, High 
School Youth and Adults.  Plan to attend the 9:30 
Christian Education hour during the month of January. 

 

Mayan Hands 
Christmas Sale 
Mayan women 
continue the ancient 
tradition of weaving 
on the backstrap 
loom, handed down 

from their 
ancient 
foremothers 
more than 
three thousand 
years ago. 

 
A very 
successful sale 
on December 
11! 
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Christmas 

Greetings!!! 
 

Come 

Thou 

Long 

Expected 

Jesus! 

Leslie Roccario, Diane Cornell, Cindy 
Winter, and Rachel Smith (not 
pictured) were the First Pres swinging, 
singing and decorating angels. 
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Bohemian Rhapsody 

Nativity a Huge 

Success 
By Christy DôAmbrosio, Youth Director 

It was BIG: the costumes were lavish, the 
orchestra superb, the professional quartet 
exquisite, the sheep delightful; funny and 
poignant, but most importantly--it was 
SHORT! 

Based on Bohemian Rhapsody by the rock 
band Queen, with new lyrics, this Christmas 
pageant featured 22 youth and children 
ranging in age from 2 to 18:  Arah-Tu 
Abunaw, Luke Eaton, Bate Egbe, Imani 
Elad, Pharryll Elad, Charlie Fisk, Ellie 
Gierthy, Lydia Green, Sebastian Howard, 
Arthur Iyok, Daniel Iyok, Kaylee Kite, 
Mason Kite, Ewan McNaughton, Brianna 
Obi, Daniel Obi, Eli Rice, Eva Rice, Maggie 
Robinson, Jordan Scarlett, Dorothy Sperry 
and Naomi Takaendengan.   

There were three more youth in the pit 
orchestra:  John Cheu, Maddy and Ben 
Eisenbraun, along with church members 
Peggy Schalit and Susan 
Gierthy.  Christian Diefendorf, a 
professional Capital District musician, 
provided all orchestrations and played 
guitar.  Michael Lister, Music Director, not 
only directed the pit orchestra, but also 
played keyboard and recruited two St. Rose 
students to play bass and drums.   

In addition to singing soprano with the 
quartet members (Fiona McKinney, Nate 
Wardlaw, and Eugene Sit), Debbie Rocco 
also created and provided all the beautiful 
costumes.  Amy Scarlett, Choreographer; 
Glinnie Kite, Assistant Director; and Christy 
D'Ambrosio, Director, managed the group 
during rehearsals, which were chaotic 
exercises in frustration and yet these three 
women come back for more every year.   

Tim O'Toole has recorded the event for 
posterity, so if you missed the performance, 
don't worry, there should be a DVD floating 
around for you to borrow. 


